
A special thanks to all involved in the Easter Candy Plan B event. We called it Plan B
because we had to change things up a little bit as we still had some snow and lots of water
at the park. It still turned out to be an amazing event with 400 bags of candy given out and
lots of Easter Bunny photos. Hopefully, we can return to the regularly organized chaos we
call the candy grab event next year. I will remain cautiously optimistic even though Easter
is early next year, falling on March 31st.

Last year in our May newsletter, I pleaded with everyone to start conserving water and you
responded. Many of you converted mow strips and other yard areas to be water-wise. It is
truly appreciated and will serve us all well into the future. This year there will be water
everywhere and I would like to thank the hundreds if not thousands of neighbors that
rallied throughout the city and helped with flooding issues. Thousands of sandbags have
been filled and used, and certainly many more will need to be deployed. We have such a
great city. Please stay vigilant, there is still a lot of water that needs to come down off of
the mountain. 

There will be potential flood danger well into June. Please be extra careful when you are
helping out, we want everyone to stay safe. Children love to flock to disasters, so please
watch carefully and let’s keep them out of harm’s way.

Planning for our Founders Day Activities is moving forward. It is crazy that it will be here in
less than two months. Much more information will be pushed out to you soon. We are
planning on bringing back the water slide this year because there should be plenty of
water.

I am so proud to be able to represent such great citizens. Thank you so much for all you
are doing and how you’re adapting. Please continue to monitor and heed the advice given
to help you stay safe from flooding.

I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best
place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
May 4th- Planning

Commission
May 23rd- City Council

May 24th- Offices Closed for
Memorial Day

June 24th- Founders Day
(save the date!)

Mayor

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231
lcall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881
aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907
pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100
sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191
dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523
surry@pleasantviewcity.com
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ANNUAL CCR REPORT

The annual drinking water quality report
can be accessed at pleasantviewcity.com.
There will also be physical copies available

for pickup at the city offices as needed.

There are three (3) City Council seats up for
election. To become a candidate, a

Declaration of Candidacy shall be filed in
person at City Hall between June 1st and June
7th . The City Hall is open between the hours

of 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM Monday through
Thursday and 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM on Friday.

 

OPEN BURN PERMITS

It's that time of year again. Starting March 30th
and ending May 30th, open burning season

begins. Go to the link below to complete a burn
permit application for yard cleanup. Remember to
follow the rules of Open Burn; check the air index,
have a method to extinguish the fire, and the fire

needs to be out by dark. If you have any questions
feel free to contact North View Fire at (801) 782-

8159. 

WEBER COUNTY GREEN WASTE FACILITY

The Green Waste facility at the Weber County
Transfer Station located at 867 Wilson Lane in

West Haven is also available for your yard
clean-up waste for a fee. 

 
For details call (801) 399-8358.

https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form
/index.php

MUNICIPAL ELECTION 2023



The City’s Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) recently met to test
and recharge city fire extinguishers in preparation for any localized emergency

response needs and efforts to assist with minor fire related concerns. CERT
meets annually to ensure that fire extinguishers are readily available and safe

to utilize in the event of an emergency. 
 

If you have any questions or interest in becoming involved in the City’s CERT
group, please contact the City at 801-827-0468.

 
 

Pleasant View City is continuing to work in collaboration with the Pleasant
View Pickleball Association (PVPA) to move forward with project planning and

securing the necessary funding for the new Pickleball Tournament Courts.
Nine additional courts are planned to be installed at Pleasant View Park. The

City was recently awarded $477,700 through a Weber County RAMP grant and
several local business owners and residents have stepped up in a big way to

contribute to the project through monetary and in-kind donations. With other
grant applications under review, the City is hoping that additional funding can
soon be secured to allow the project to move forward. Private donations are

being actively accepted by PVPA. 
 

For additional information about becoming involved in this effort, please
contact the PVPA: 801-645-8881

 
 

With the good weather hopefully here to stay, Pleasant View Police have
noticed an increase in pedestrian and bicycle traffic. PVPD has also received
concerns about vehicles not yielding to pedestrians in crosswalks and near

schools. PVPD will be stepping up patrols near schools, parks, crosswalks and
residential areas throughout the city. Police will be conducting pedestrian

safety enforcement to help keep our citizens safe. Let’s keep our city safe and
prevent accidents by not driving while texting, impaired, or distracted. 

 
Chief Ryon M. Hadley

 
 
 

PLEASANT VIEW PICKLEBALL COURTS

CERT FIRE EXTINGUISHER EXERCISE

PEDESTRIAN SAFETY



Pleasant View
FOUNDER'S DAY

A TRADITION FOR GENERATIONS

SATURDAY JUNE 24TH

Events:
Pickleball Tournament

Car Show
Goose Chase

Heritage Event
Parade

5K Race & Breakfast
Firetruck

 

Movie in the Park
Kids Bike Parade

Salmon Bake
Live Entertainment

Family Games
Volleyball Tournament

Food Trucks
 

and... FIREWORKS!!
Watch for the full schedule in the June newsletter

@pleasantviewcityofficial @pleasantviewcityutah

Giant Slip n' Slide



Full details will be listed in next month's newsletter.

Pickleball Tournament Registration

Heritage Foundation Goose Chase Activity
www.pvheritagefoundation.org 

Volleyball Tournament Registration
www.pleasantviewcity.com/events

5K Race with Breakfast
https://runsignup.com/Race/UT/PleasantView/P

leasantViewCityFoundersDay5k

Bike Parade
visit www.pleasantviewcity.com/events for

more details, or call Ann Arrington at (801) 645-
8881

Founder's  Day Volunteer Registration
Please scan QR code

Parade Registration
Apply online: https://forms.gle/5nXtgqhLj7qgdf1h6
Questions? Email: charrison@pleasantviewcity.com

EVENT SIGN-UPS

Volunteer
 Registration

Pickleball
 Registration

@pleasantviewcityoffcial

@pleasantviewcityutah

All events are also listed on our social media and website.

www.pleasantviewcity.com/events

Please scan QR code

WOODRUFF POINT S 
CAR SHOW

SATURDAY JUNE 24TH
12:00 TO 4:00 AT SHADY LANE

WATCH FOR MORE INFO

https://forms.gle/5nXtgqhLj7qgdf1h6
mailto:charrison@pleasantviewcity.com

